Dear Praying Family & Friends,

Hello from Nairobi, Kenya! It is so nice to be back in Africa again. I will be leaving for South Sudan tomorrow.

Thank you all so much for your prayers for me while I was home & grieving for the loss of my mom. Knowing that in Christ, we will see each other again is such a comfort to me. Also, thank you for your prayers regarding my right eye. I saw the eye specialist on March 20th, and after examining my eye he was happy to say that the fluid had decreased. He would like to re-examine my eye in 1 year. God is so good!!! I was so relieved & came out of his office praising the Lord. Again, thank you so much for your prayers!

Since my bags were already packed, I was able to get a plane ticket soon after & I left for Kenya on March 25. Due to the strikes in Germany, one of my bags was left behind. After 2 days, it arrived & was brought to my door. Again, God is so good! While I was home in Canada, our SIM media team went to Doro to develop a video on what God is doing in Doro. When this team returned to Nairobi, they realized that there were a few of us missionaries that were not in this video. When I returned to Kenya, I had the opportunity to be filmed, so that I could participate in this project. It is a wonderful video of God's Spirit working in the hearts & lives of Sudanese people as they come to Him & grow in their faith. It's called, "Our Prayer." I am attaching the website for you to watch it & praise the Lord with me. You are a part of this, God's work in South Sudan. Thank you. Here is the link: https://youtu.be/NooRIL u564 I will be leaving for Juba, South Sudan tomorrow (April 15). I need to renew my 1-visa & work permit. Due to immigration tightening their rules, I cannot leave Juba until I have my work permit (plastic card work permit) to show them. And so, I have allowed 1 week in Juba to get all of this done. Anthony, our SIM agent in Juba, has begun working on this already. Please pray that I will get my work permit by the end of next week. Visas are quite easy & within a day. However, work permits are a bit tricky. Thank you again for all your prayers, cards of encouragement, and support. I feel very blessed. Bye for now.

In the Joy of Serving Jesus, Sandy Ewan